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Principal’s Message 

Hello and welcome to April 2025! 

Thank you for attending the student-led conferences in March. Your child's achievement, 
well-being, mental health, and resilience are very important to us, and we truly value your 
partnership in ensuring a successful school year. Your involvement in your child's education 
matters every day! Together, we can support your child at school, and our collaboration together 
is key. 

One of our core Values for Learning and Life is Collaboration, which is essential throughout the 
school year. I invite you to reach out to our school staff and administration whenever you have 
questions or concerns. Often, a single conversation can provide valuable information to support 
student friendships, learning, restorative practices, or resilience in learning. We also encourage 
you to participate in school-wide events or attend School Council Meetings. We love hearing your 
ideas that contribute to making our school a wonderful place to learn, play, and grow! 

If you have any questions, please feel free to schedule a time to chat with your child’s teacher or 
school administration. You can also check out our School Education Plan on our website. 

Here are the district Values for Learning and Life, which align with our Mountview mottos—the 
character traits we want our students to embody: I am respectful, I am responsible, and I am 
resilient. 

As we say at Mountview, “Be a Yeti” and “BE KIND EVERY TIME!” 

Thank you for your continued support and valued partnership. 

Yours in Learning,​
Kim Walker, Principal 
 
Red Deer Public Schools' Values for Learning and Life: 

 

mailto:fve@rdpsd.ab.ca
https://www.rdpsd.ab.ca/mountview
https://mountview.rdpsd.ab.ca/our-school/about-us/school-education-plan


 

Please check out our social media pages for Mountview!   
We highlight the amazing happenings and learning at our school.  From school 
spirit days to guest presentations, to CARNAVAL and Pink Shirt Day - Check out 

the links below!  Let’s CELEBRATE the amazing things that happen at our School!  
Our twitter handle: @ecolemountview ​ Our Instagram: ecolemountview.  

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 

 If your child will be absent or late, you can use this link to report it, or call 
403-346-5765. This link is also found on our Website’s Home Page - Absentee 
messages are checked between 8:00am - 9:00am and 1:00pm - 1:15pm each  
weekday. 
 

 

KINDERGARTEN  
 

Registration for Kindergarten 2025-26 is open and available online.  If you have any questions 
or need assistance please contact our Student Records Secretary, Brenda Halford at 
403-346-5765 or email brenda.halford@rdpsdp.ab.ca  
We will support you on the computer should a device not be available or tricky to use at home.   

 
Pre-Kindergarten Registration is now open at Mountview!  
Call 403-342-3703 for more info. Or click this link for more information. 

 
 

    
HELMETS FOR WHEELS 
With the arrival of Spring, please note:  Mountview School has a rule that any 
students riding a bicycle, skateboard, scooter, or wearing rollerblades MUST 
wear a helmet.  Thank you for keeping our children safe. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://twitter.com/ecolemountview
https://instagram.com/ecolemountview?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScpFogI7LzDpURv3FskSHhv1yuhij-qHfnHpSY4zIyG9bjDvg/viewform
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https://mountview.rdpsd.ab.ca/news/post/mountview-school-open-house


 

 

BREAKFAST/NUTRITION PROGRAM FOOD DRIVE  

 

Our Jr. Yetis Student School Spirit Team organized a Breakfast Program food drive from March 
3 - 7. Each morning, the Jr. Yetis Student Spirit Team collected and counted donations from 
each class. Thank you so much to our families who could participate this year in the Mountview 
Breakfast Program food drive. In total, we collected 521 items and gift cards!  The 
class with the most donations was Mrs. Dyck & Mrs. Clark’s grade ¾ class and that class will 
receive a prize from the Junior Yeti Spirit Team.  Congratulations to the Jr. Yetis School Spirit 
Team, Mme Anik, Mme Buckley, Mme Metcalfe, and Mrs. Lapierre for a great event! 
 
Students took part in collecting the food, promoting the food drive in school-wide advertisement 
posters, and thanking the students and staff for taking part!  This is the power of a ‘service’ 
project whereby students learn through working in collaboration together. We learn so much by 
supporting each other through character-building and providing service for and to others. Values 
for learning and Life live here! 
 

 



 

Physical Literacy - Spring Edition! 
One of the key points for the new physical literacy curriculum is ACTIVE 
LIVING! With Spring finally arriving it is a great time to get outside and 
be active.  Here are some suggestions on how to be active outside 
in the spring: 
 

-​ Go for a walk in your neighborhood 
-​ Play at the park near your house 
-​ Discover new parks in the city. Here is a list of the City of Red Deer Parks. 
-​ Go for a bike ride around your neighborhood or on a new trail. Here is a list of the 

City of Red Deer Trails 
-​ Participate in Green Deer 

 
 

 

 

 

 

LEAVE IT BETTER THAN YOU FOUND IT - From Mrs. Bax, Vice Principal 
 
Mountview students and staff will participate in the Green Deer Spring Clean-Up Campaign, 
Thursday, May 1st, weather permitting.  Each class has been given a specific location in and 
around our school to help pick up litter.  Students and staff will be given gloves from the school, 
and we encourage everyone to wear closed-toed shoes these days.  Students will receive an 
orientation presentation discussing Green Deer safety and litter cleanup procedures in their 
classroom before heading outside. You can check out the following website to learn more about 
Green Deer: www.reddeer.ca/greendeer 

All Red Deerians are encouraged to do their part to keep our city clean and green by joining in!  
The more people that participate, the more litter we can clean up throughout Red Deer. It's easy 
and rewarding for the public to join the Green Deer Spring Cleanup Campaign!  

Register online HERE. 

 

https://www.reddeer.ca/recreation-and-culture/outdoor-recreation/year-round-activities/playgrounds/
https://www.reddeer.ca/recreation-and-culture/outdoor-recreation/year-round-activities/multi-use-trails-and-parks/
https://www.reddeer.ca/city-services/environment-and-conservation/your-community/green-deer/
http://www.reddeer.ca/greendeer
https://www.waskasoopark.ca/kerry-wood-nature-centre/green-deer/spring-cleanup-campaign


 

PIZZA WITH THE PRINCIPAL  
Our Yeti Paw winners for March will enjoy a Pizza lunch with the Principal on 

April 3rd! Congratulations to the following students:  

Jethro(K-OS), Jamie (1M), Cassian(1/2LS), Rachel(1/2Lap), Forest(2M), 
Charlotte(2/3R), Nash(3B), Rania(3/4DC), Joey(3/4AM), Ayesha(3HO), 
Filippe(4SH), Elaina(4/5K), Jaycory(4/5R), Tatyana(5W) 
 

 
 
BRAVO! to these Yetis who completed a BOOK 
Recommendation this past month!   
 
Jemma 3/4DC, Sawyer 3/4DC, Hunter 3/4DC, Henley 
3/4DC, Everly 3/4AM, Olivia 3/4AM, George 3/4AM, 
Albie 3/4AM, Hailey 1M, Sloane 4SH, Casey 3B, Evie 
3B, Juniper 4SH, Hayden 3HO, Gwyneth 1M, Josie 
3/4DC, Joey 3/4AM, Rowan 1M,  
And ALL of the students in 4/5K!  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Mountview School Council Meeting  
   

Please note: There is no scheduled School Council Meeting in April.  

The next meeting will be on May 14th at 6:00 pm.  

  

 If you have any questions for School Council please email 

parentsformountview@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     
 

mailto:parentsformountview@gmail.com


 

April School Council Fundraiser & Family Dance! 
 

Our Parent Council is thrilled to partner with Growing 
Smiles Fundraising for the second year in a row! Get 
ready to show off your green thumb! 

You can order until April 17th! Plants will be available 
for pickup at the school on Tuesday, May 13th, from 2:30 PM to 5:30 PM. You can pick 
them up at the skate shack located in the southeast corner of the field behind the school, just in 
time for the May long weekend—perfect for planting! 

Payment options: Cash, Cheque (payable to Parents for Mountview), or E-Transfer (send to 
parentsformountview@gmail.com). If you're paying by e-transfer, please make sure to 
return your completed paper order form to the school and include your phone number in 
the e-transfer comment section. 

Questions? Please contact Colette at 403-396-9439 or email parentsformountview@gmail.com  

You can order online HERE.  
 

 
 
 
School Council is happy to 
host a Family Dance again on 
Thursday, May 8th!   
 
This event is made possible 
entirely by our dedicated 
parents. Last year’s dance was 
a huge success, and we’re 
looking forward to creating 
another fun-filled evening for 
everyone to enjoy! 
 
If you are interested in 
learning more about how you 
can be involved, please reach 
out to 
parentsformountview@gmail.com  

mailto:parentsformountview@gmail.com
https://ecolemountview.growingsmilesfundraising.com/home


 

 
Mrs. Squire’s At Home Literacy Tip for April - Listening to Reading 
 
Listening to books is a wonderful way to experience a book!  When my children were little 
they used to love listening to The Magic Treehouse books on CD while lying in their beds 
before bedtime. Now they listen to their school assigned novels on Audible.  I love 
listening to books through Audible in my vehicle when traveling.  Here are a few websites 
and apps to try! 
 
Podcasts to try: Listen through the free Apple “Podcast App”: Search:  “Storynory”, “Little 
Stories for Tiny People”, “Stories for Kids”, “Conmigo”. “Short Stories for Kids”, “Mr. Men 
Little Miss”. Or search stories for kids to see a large variety! 
 
Epic Books (free)  listen and follow along on a computer or 
tablet-https://www.getepic.com/sign-in 
 
Storylineonline (free) listen and watch https://storylineonline.net/ 
 
Red Deer Public Library - With a library card you can access many audiobooks 
https://rdpl.org/resources-types/eBooks/ 
 
OverDrive and Libby are apps for listening to audiobooks.  You need a library card to 
access the books. 
 
Tumblebooks (subscription required or through the public library)  
https://www.tumblebooks.com/ 
Audible (subscription required) https://www.audible.ca/ 
 
PBS kids (free) 
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLa8HWWMcQEGStVxurBtLn8nkDxGc3j3ow 
 
Indigenous Books (free) listen online https://indigenousstorybooks.ca/stories/en/ 
 
Unite For Literacy (Free) listen and follow along online https://www.uniteforliteracy.com/ 
 
Global Storybooks (free) listen and follow along online https://globalstorybooks.net/ 
 
Reading Buddies (free) is a wonderful website with short episodes with reading lessons. 
https://www.thereadingleague.org/reading-buddies/ 
 
I hope you and your children will enjoy listening to books and stories too! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.getepic.com/sign-in
https://storylineonline.net/
https://rdpl.org/resources-types/eBooks/
https://www.tumblebooks.com/
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https://globalstorybooks.net/
https://www.thereadingleague.org/reading-buddies/


 

Mark Your Calendar! 
 
 
 

       

      Tuesday, April 1​​ ​ ​ - Hot Lunch Mucho Burrito(Order by Mar 27) 

      Friday, April 4​ ​ ​ ​ - Staff Learning Day - No School  

     Tuesday, April 8 ​ ​ ​ - Hot Lunch Dino’s (Order by April 3) 

     Wednesday, April 9​ ​ ​ - Central Middle School Open House (6-8pm)  

     Thursday, April 10​ ​ ​ - Eastview Middle School Open House (6-8pm)      

     Monday, April 14 - Friday, April 17 ​ - Education Week 

     Monday, April 14 ​ ​ ​ -  Spirit Day: Dress Up as your Favourite Book 

                                                                 Character! 

     Tuesday, April 15 ​ ​ ​ - Numeracy Games Day 

- Hot Dog Lunch (Order by April 10) 

​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ - Mountview School Open House(5:30pm-7:00pm) 

Wednesday, April 16 ​ ​ ​ - Mountview’s Spring Performances 

Thursday, April 17 ​ ​ ​ - MV Assembly (1:20pm) 

Friday, April 18​ ​ ​ ​ - Good Friday - No school 

Monday, April 21 ​ ​ ​ - Easter Monday - No School 

Tuesday, April 22 - Friday, April 25  - Spring Break - No School 

Tuesday, April 29​ ​ ​ - Hot Lunch EDO (order by April 24) 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

https://mountview.rdpsd.ab.ca/news/post/mountview-school-open-house


 

  
 A look ahead…  

 
 

 

     Thursday, May 1​​ ​ ​ - Green Deer Spring Cleanup 

      Friday, May 2​ ​ ​ ​ - Spring Photo Day & Kindergarten Graduation  

Photo Day 

Tuesday, May 6 ​​ ​ ​ - Hot Lunch Panago (Order by May 1) 

Wednesday, May 7 ​ ​ ​ - Spirit Day- Hats on for Mental Health 

Thursday, May 8 ​ ​ ​ - Mountview Family Dance (5:30 - 7:30pm) 

Friday, May 9 ​ ​ ​ ​ - Hula Run- School Wide Fun Run! 

Tuesday, May 13 ​ ​ ​ - Hot Lunch Pita Pit(Order by May 8)  

Wednesday, May 14 ​ ​ ​ - School Council Meeting (6 pm)  

Thursday, May 15 ​ ​ ​ - Grow Kids (Grade 5) ​  

Friday, May 16 ​ ​ ​ ​ - Staff Learning Day - No School 

Monday, May 19 ​​ ​ ​ - Victoria Day - No School 

Tuesday, May 20 ​ ​ ​ - Hot Dog Lunch (Order by May 15) 

Thursday, May 22 - Friday, May 23​ - Grade 5 Camp 

Monday, May 26 ​ ​ ​ - Gr 2-4 Swim Program begins(May 26 - June 23) 

Tuesday, May 27  ​ ​ ​ - Hot Lunch Subway 

- MV Assembly ( 1:20 pm)  

Friday, May 30​ ​ ​ ​ - Spirit Day Creative Hair Day 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

GRADE 6 OPEN HOUSE INFORMATION 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You can find out more information about RDPSD Open Houses on our 

school district website HERE. 
 
 
 

https://www.rdpsd.ab.ca/students-and-parents/open-house-series


 

 

 FREE CLOTHING 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

ADDICTION & MENTAL HEALTH NEWS 
Here is the April 2025 edition of the Recovery Alberta Mental Health & Addiction Parent Newsletter, 

which focuses on The Benefits of Neighbouring. 

  

The themes include:  

●​ Building strong relationships with neighbours 

●​ Benefits of neighbouring for youth 

●​ Benefits of neighbouring for families 

●​ Ways to foster community 
 
 



 

 



 

COMMUNITY PROGRAMS AND EVENTS 
 
Here is this month’s Red Deer Native Friendship Society Newsletter.   
 
The Red Deer Family Resource Network provides a range of services and supports that 
focus on strengthening parenting/caregiving knowledge, social support, coping and 
problem-solving skills, access to community support and resources.  Check out this month’s 
Calendar of events. 
 
Check out the FREE TRY IT Day activity events coming up in Red Deer!  
 
The Royal City Soccer Club is offering summer day camps designed to promote a healthy 
and active lifestyle while fostering personal development, teamwork, leadership, and other 
essential life skills for children aged 5 to 13. If you are interested, click this LINK for more 
information. 
 
The Kerry Wood Nature Centre is offering Mini Day School Break Camps running for the 
remainder of the 24/25 school year.  Click Here for more details. 
 
Recovery Alberta is offering a two part virtual workshop for anyone within Alberta who works 
with women who may be using substances, with a focus on women of childbearing years. 
Click HERE for more information. 

The Royal City Soccer Club is proud to host their annual grassroots summer day camps. The 
program operates during all weeks in July and August for children aged 5 to 13.  For more 
information or to register, visit royalsoccer.com or call 1-800-427-0536. 

RDP is excited to be offering Summer Camps again this year for ages 8 to 18. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CQK_Iw2XiSaRgkkz511FhEikYQPNL3m_/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1U-na6F7Ob-exOwJxHd14WwmpT3Ug5wbk/view?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1U-na6F7Ob-exOwJxHd14WwmpT3Ug5wbk/view?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1dPx6oIktJqhMidjoypKfy_oVF3wH52BS/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1GgEkqIIRZwiFoX-keI46hp9jQKcRGkEv/view?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1hMIY-Ez54kyvtfQzIhpznArNtEAePEJm/view?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1VxJ144zFNKGLzk-XgmpTTq9KlE45NMyX/view?usp=sharing
https://royalsoccer.com/


 

 



 

Tim Hortons Smile Cookie Campaign will run from April 28 - May 4 and will be supporting 
the Reading College Program, a project of the Foundation for Red Deer Public Schools 

along with more than 600 local charities, hospitals and community programs across 
Canada. Guests who purchase a freshly baked Smile Cookie will be donating to these great 

causes with 100% of proceeds being donated! 

 

 

 

 

 


	HELMETS FOR WHEELS 
	With the arrival of Spring, please note:  Mountview School has a rule that any students riding a bicycle, skateboard, scooter, or wearing rollerblades MUST wear a helmet.  Thank you for keeping our children safe. 

